Community Innovation Partners/Dallas Community School
Board Meeting Minutes for January 16th, 2020, 6:30 p.m.

Date:				January 16th, 2020
Location:			124 SW Walnut Avenue
President:			Wendy Sparks
Vice President:		Becki Gann
Secretary:			Holly Williamson
Treasurer:			Jeremy Anderson 
Present: 		Gene Henshaw, Erin Miller, Kylie Hoffman
1. Call to order: 6:30 pm-Vision and Mission Statement reading.
2. Public comment: None

3. Adopt Consent Agenda and Minutes (Action): Becki motions, Kylie seconds. All in favor.

4. Parent-Teacher Organization Update: The PTO had a phone meeting the past week and are currently working on their 5013C status. They need to get the 5013C status in place before more fundraising can commence. Bill to meet with them in the upcoming week.

5. Agenda amended to include update from Guide Stasey Norstrom regarding the Façade Improvement Grant. Stasey explained The Urban Renewal Façade and Improvement Grant which last term’s leadership class wrote and submitted. The grant was approved by City Hall and will be used to affix 3 black awnings that will say Dallas Community School to the building. The project must be completed within 12 months. Salem Tent and Awning has been consulted for the Façade construction. Wendy motioned to approve the acceptance of the Grant from the City of Dallas for the façade enhancements. Gene seconded. All in favor. 

6. Treasurer’s Report: Scott Burwash has formally resigned and Jeremy Anderson has officially taken over the role of treasurer. Bill was tasked with finding out how to obtain online access for the treasurer to view bank accounts. Jeremy reported on the HVAC repair. The school purchased 1 unit, continuing with our current system and updating to a new unit. By choosing to update the current unit, the budget was only exceeded by a small amount. There was a discussion regarding the fiscal policy handbook and its need of updating. 

8. Director’s Report: Stasey Norstrom discussed New Parent Information Night, Let’s Go Learn, the start of new classes, yearbook/photo class, field trip sign ups, and biomes week.  Director Bill Conlon reported that the HVAC system was installed by Home Comfort and that it went well. The total cost was $9,644.00. Bill discussed having Home Comfort return to adjust the ventilations in the middle rooms. DCS’s charter renewal was due Jan. 1st and was turned in on time. The second stage of the process, the hearing, will be held on Feb. 10th at 6:30. 

9. Strategic Plan and Program Review/Evaluation: NXT Consulting withdrew. WESD and Ian Symmonds and Associates were the 2 choices. Pros and cons of both companies were discussed. Kylie made a motion to contract with WESD for strategic contracting services. Gene seconded. All in favor. 

10. Committees Update:
The policies committee is waiting for updated rules so they can re-write the policies as there have been changes. There are still 2 vacant spaces left for the school board, with 1 reserved specifically for a community member. Bill and Gene will meet and discuss potential board members. 

11. New Business: none

[bookmark: _GoBack]12. Adjourn until Feb. 20th, 2020 6:30 pm. 





